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Attendance

	Independent Power Marketers
	Mark Holler – Tenaska Power Services Co.
Nathan Geiger – Constellation Energy Commodities Group Inc.


	Investor Owned Utilities
	Trish Egan – Oncor Electric Delivery Co.



	Municipals
	Tamila Nikazm – Austin Energy
Lee Starr – Bryan Texas Utilities (BTU)
Simon Castillo  – CPS Energy


	Independent Generators
	Valerie Webster – GDF Suez Energy Marketing

Tanya Rohauer – Calpine Energy Services



	Cooperatives
	Sridhar Pushpavanam – Lower Colorado River Authority



	Others


	Loretto Martin
Josephine Wan

Michael Matthews

Robert Miller

Dale Saladino

	
	Ryan Evans

Clint Sandidge

Debbie McKeever

Juliana Brint



	ERCOT Staff
	Mark Ruane

Vanessa Spells
Suresh Pabbisetty


	Kevin Pearcy

Rizaldy Zapanta

Julio Dovalina




The meeting was called to order at 9:05 am.
Approval of Meeting Minutes – October 30, 2012 
Tamila Nikazm submitted a motion to approve the October 30, 2012 minutes. Loretto Martin seconded the motion. The motion passed.   
Review of NPRRs 

The group discussed the following PRRs/NPRRs:

NPRR 509 
Shortened RTM Settlement Timeline
NPRR 510 
Discretion in Operating Days in OUT Calculation, Clarification of Source of ACP and Clarification of the Definition of Financial Statements
The group provided a comment that NPRR 509 has positive credit implications.  It reduces the number of days of collateralization.  However, the shortened timeline need to address the issues related to profiling.  This creates an overall risk to the market.

Lee Starr submitted a motion to approve the NPRRs along with the comments provided by LCRA on NPRR 509.  Loretto Martin seconded the motion.  The motion passed.

Review of CWG Charter

Mark Holler asked regarding the status of the proposal to combine CWG and MCWG.  Ms. Nikazm said that the F&A has indicated last year that it prefers keeping the status quo which is having a credit workgroup independent of the market credit workgroup.  With no changes to the current charter proposed, Ms. Martin submitted a motion to approve the CWG Charter.  Ms. Nikazm seconded the motion.  
Recommendation for CWG/MCWG Chair and Vice chair

Vanessa Spells informed the group that a recommendation for the CWG/MCWG Chair and Vice Chair would need to be submitted for the Board’s March meeting.  Ms. Spells asked the members to submit their nominations no later than February 8.  E-mail voting will be conducted from February 11 to 15.
Agenda Topics for 2013

Ms. Nikazm said that so far only three major topics are on the table for discussion during the year:  the LC concentration limits, NPRR 509 and future credit design.
LC Concentration
Ms. Spells presented statistics on LC Concentration and the number of issuing banks and Counter-Parties with LCs for four different dates as earlier requested by the group.  Mr. Holler suggested holding a meeting of the sub-group on the week of February 11-15 to review the statistics presented and continue the discussion regarding managing the letter of credit concentration.
The meeting was adjourned at 10:11 a.m.

